
AN ADVENTURE TO REMEMBER! 

On Thursday 3rd of December, the students of Lycée des Mascareignes of SI and SE Seconde went on a 

boot camp. This adventure took place on the north of the island, on the beach of Trou aux Biches, at the 

le Palmiste resort and spa deluxe hotel. Many teachers accompanied the students including beautiful, 

gorgeous, stunning, breathtaking, and amazing madame Manrakhan, Mr Vencatapillay, Mr Atchia, Mrs 

Gungadeen, Mrs Turennne, Mrs Ziengler, Mr Choomun, Mrs Coulon, and our loving Mrs Tourabally. 

We, students had a lovely trip. Once arrived there near lunch time, we ate a wonderful meal followed by 

awesome activities. The workshops included stress management, relaxation techniques, communication 

skills, reporting skills, body language, analysis of formal speeches etc.… It was a great help for all of us, we 

learned new skills that is usually not taught at school. Each student was cooperating and well-behaved. 

4pm sharp, students had their free time where they went in their rooms. Their keys were given accordingly 

to the number of people in a room. There were 3 pools and a jacuzzi in which the students had fun in. 

They swam, they played and danced in the afternoon with nice music. Dinner was served at 18h30 pm, it 

was buffet style dinner. The food was exquisite and well savored.  

The accommodations were highly comfortable, each student and their groups stayed in the room that 

were designated to them. The rooms were climatized, making it the stay even more comfortable that it 

could be. The students had to wake up at 6:30, to stretch our bodies with Mr. Atchia (P.E teacher) in the 

morning. Afterwards, we got ready to head to the beach but not before having showstopping breakfast 

with beverages. At 11am we all meat up at the reception, we were given teams to work with and headed 

to the beach all together. We were instruction to find tokens to be able to access activities which would 

give us material needed to build a kite. At the end we all flew our kites and the best one would potentially 

win a price at the end of the day. We headed back to the hotel to eat lunch and relax a bit; we were served 

amazing curries and rice. Then we went back, more team activities we done, the goal of this was to bring 

everyone closer and make as many connections with others as possible. We, then, went back to the hotel 

to relax and appreciate the numerous facilities given other there. We finally got ready for dinner which 

was a lovely BBQ and then danced under the DJs wonderful music and with Mrs Manrakhan. Early morning 

on the 5th after breakfast, all students left along their parents.  


